- 1. There will be NO Catechism class this morning.
- 2. Please pray for Father Philip Stark a very dear friend and the earliest Priest at our Alabama Chapels. He has been very sick and has lost sight in one eye.
- 3. Please pray for all the Sick and Shut-ins of our Chapels, especially remembering Manny Gomez, Edward Sautner (our Father Michael's father), Diane Calandra (our Frater Joseph's mother), and Salvatore Riccardi (Maria Morin's father). LET US ALSO PRAY FOR EVERYONE. Let us pray for ALL the priests and religious men and women of the world. NO MAN, WOMAN, OR CHILD SHOULD BE LEFT OUT OF OUR PRAYER. God made all men to be with Him in heaven for all eternity, and this includes every human being on earth, regardless of station or condition or place. Weak human nature and erroneous persuasions will prevent some from achieving the purpose intended for them by God, but that matter remains entirely between all such and God. We must make no judgments concerning such matters. If there is any sifting to be done, it is to be done by God, Himself alone. We are NOT the ones to do the sifting.

4. MASSES FOR THE WEEK: (Father Abbot Leonard's schedule only)

SUNDAY: For the People of our Chapels

MONDAY: Special intention Robert Montserrat

TUESDAY: Deceased Steven Wolf WEDNESDAY: Special intention Peter

WEDNESDAY: Special intention Peter Meschio THURSDAY: Special intention Bonni Kanzenbach

FRIDAY: Welfare Genevieve Zaharia SATURDAY: For the Poor Souls in Purgatory

Blessings and Congratulations to

## Louis and MaryAnne Glentz

Golden Wedding Anniversary February 18, 2004 Many happy returns on this day

Celebration after the 10:00 AM Mass, Sunday, February 22, 2004

At the Goldridge Community Center

## Thanks be to God!

The Sisters of St. Joseph's Monastery have just purchased a nearby 20 acre hilltop for their much needed new Convent! They hope to begin building in the near future.

Please keep the Sisters in your special prayers, that all goes well according to God's good pleasure. U. I. O. G. D. – That in all things God be glorified.

We heartily endorse Mel Gibson's movie, THE PASSION OF THE CHRIST.

We have made arrangements for the private viewing of this movie (with <u>NO</u> refreshments) at a local (Cullman) theatre on the first Friday of March (March 5, 2004), at 4:00 PM.

The Stations of the Cross will be held on the same evening in the Abbey Church at 7:00 PM.

For more information, contact:

Carol Girardi – (256) 423 - 2920 Victoria Henderson – (256) 796 - 6409 Johanna Roy – (256) 796 - 0099